
Glenville Alumni Association March 13, 2021

Alumni Council President Maureen Gildean called a meeting to order at 10:03 am.

Move on to the approval of Minutes

Approval by Dennis Carpenter
Seconded
All those in favor/ Discussion?
One opposed

Approval on Minutes

Maureen

Thank you for supporting Day of Giving and supporting during the pandemic.
Dr. Manchin and Dave Hutchison have a report that will be later.

Mike Rust Chairman- Board of Governors
Thank you for attending, and supporting Glenville. Day of Giving was a big success. Maureen,
thank you for attending the board of governor meeting. Challenge in our enrollments but we are
looking to expand.

Maureen- Inauguration set for April 9th, events and alumni encouraged to attend.

Conner - Alumni Report

● We found an issue with online database, now view newsletter to 2004
● Meeting with Walker Clay/ Sell alumni apparel
● 50 year reunion for 1970/71 on May 8th
● Senior Send off is being wrapped up
● Reception for Education majors
● Lamberts was a huge success last year
● Power Park should be good to go this year
● Working with Higher Learning Commision
● Working with the directory

Dr. Manchin
● Trying to get back to normal
● Vaccinated almost all employees
● Sport updates
● Just left a meeting with strategic planning, for our HEPC Meeting next year



● MOU with Marshall 15 slots in pharmacy school
● More marketing of Glenville in the Kanawha Valley
● Thank you for supporting Glenville and we can continue to grow
● 2.8 Million Federal

Financial Report *See recording/Conner has full report*
Conner Ferguson/Quentin Murphy

● Alumni Association $3,800
● GSC Foundation

○ Alumni Association- $18,053
■ YTD $2000
■ Contributions

○ Alumni Expense
■ 10,000 Annual Allocation

● $6,800
○ Alumni Student Hardship Fund

■ $20,000 Perm Restricted
● $13,066.49

○ Alumni House Repairs
■ $9,182.28

○ Debbie Nagy fund
■ $833.32

Dave Hutchison - Foundation Report

● Day of Giving was a huge success, and went over $260,000.
● Last year was $130K.
● Donors went from 300 to over 500 this year.
● Setting up new scholarships
● Started CJ scholarship
● Started Scholarship for Coach Stephens
● Launching $10 million campaign for endowments
● We started at 7 million 4 years ago and we're at 13 million this year.
● Redoing tech in classrooms
● $1.2 Million for education
● Closing in over 400 scholarship awards



Committee Report
Maureen Update:
Began working on improvements
Maintenance has helped
Re-working the aesthetic

Program and Events Committee
Quentin:
How can we get involved during Covid?
Great brainstorming back in January
Send me a message about getting involved.

Nominating Committee
Doug Patterson
Meeting next week

Bylaws Committee
Maureen:
Conner will send out a draft
Let us know suggestions

Old Business
● Alumni House Update/ Grant 2020 / Award in October 2020
● House and update are being made, meeting with Wes Hanson later today.

New Business
● Spring Homecoming- Same weekend as inauguration
● Looking for new members to fill council



Make a motion to adjourn
Janet Bailey

Dennis to Adjourn

Aye - Wins

Meeting adjourned


